
 

 

South Berwick Sewer District 

293C Main Street 

P.O. Box 320 

South Berwick, ME 03908-0320 

 
MINUTES 

 
7 PM Monday, August 9, 2022 

Regular Monthly Meeting 
Community Center- 71 Norton Street South Berwick, ME 

 
 
 
7:00pm- Daryl Coppola from FR Mahony presented more information about pressure 
sewers and provided information about E/ONE Sewer systems. 
 
 
CALL TO ORDER   
 

Kevin Emery called the meeting to order at 7:55 pm 
 
 
ROLL CALL   
 

Kevin Emery, Jim Smith, Paul Hussey, Ken Holmes, Jim Flynn Trustees; Scott Perry, 
Superintendent; Tom Harmon, Admin. Becky Batchelder, Office Manager 

 
 
MINUTES OF MEETINGS:  
 

 Motion by Ken Holmes to approve July 11, 2022, minutes, second by Jim Smith. 
Unanimous  
 
 

PUBLIC AUDIENCE   
   

None 
 
COMMUNICATIONS  
 

July 15, 2022 - SBSD, Rebecca Batchelder (office manager), to Limoilou Biens LLC, 
attn; Mark Lawrence re: Billing Abatement- Information only. 
 
August 1, 2022 – Great Works Land Trust, Stewardship Director Jill Crosbie, to 
board of directors SBSD re: request to pass thru SBSD property with a walking path- 
proposal to create a recreation trail from the Counting House Park on Liberty Street 
to the confluence of the Great Works River and the Salmon Falls River. Creating this 
path would entail passing though the SBSD parcel and require relocating a section of 
the SBSD fence. Discussion follows under “New Business.” 
 
 



 

 

OLD BUSINESS 
 

Discussion of pressure sewers- Presentation provided at the beginning of the 
meeting by Daryl Coppola from FR Mahony.  

 
NEW BUSINESS 

 
 Discussion of Great Works Land Trust river walk- Discussion on needing more 
information. Paul Hussey made a motion to request more information and see a 
more developed plan on how GWLRT would accomplish this project. Once the board 
reviews the proposed design and construction options for the trail they will move 
forward with a decision. Ken Holmes seconded. All in favor- unanimous. Motion 
passed.  

 
 

OPERATIONS  
 

• Septic Billing Accounts Acceptable 
 

• Odor Control – Two complaints from customers on Drury Lane. Scott reinstalling 
odor inhibitor and increased Byo-Gon at the Marshwood pumpstation and Brattle 
Street pumpstation. 

•  Operations Report- Discussion provided by Scott  
  

• Brattle Street- Tom Harmon will provide project options and the cost breakdown for 
the customers on Brattle Street.  
 
 

PAYING OF BILLS  
 

Jim Flynn made a motion to pay the bills in the amount of $69,061, seconded by Ken 
Holmes.   

 
 
OTHER 
 
 Next meeting September 12, 2022 
 
 
ADJOURNMENT   
 
Motion to adjourn at 8:38 pm by Jim Smith second by Jim Flynn. 
 
 
 
 
 

Recorded by rbatchelder 


